CAUSEWAY ON GULL ASSOCIATION, INC.

2007 ANNUAL OWNERS MEETING

November 18, 2007

The Lodge at Brainerd Lakes

SUBJECT TO APPROVAL DURING THE 2008 ANNUAL MEETING
1.
The Annual Owners Meeting of the Causeway on Gull Association was called to order by Association President, Dennis Steele.

2.
The current Directors and Ad Hoc Committee members were introduced to the Owners.  

3.
Motion was made and seconded to dispense with the reading of the 2006 meeting minutes.  Motion was made and seconded to approve the 2006 Annual Members Meeting minutes.  Motion carried. 

4.
The President’s Report was presented by Dennis Steele.   Items discussed were:

A.
The financial health of the Association is improving.
B.
A settlement agreement with the Developer which helped with the financial health of the Association.  

· A $250,000 payment was received for past due fees.

· They will pay 50% maintenance fees in 2008, 75% in 2009, and 100% in 2010.
C.
Current renovations include two new roofs this fall with two more duplexes to be done next spring.
D.

The new Gull Lake Residence Club units are currently under construction by a new developer but are not being sold until registration from the Commerce Department is complete.  The will be fractional units. 

E.
Resort Operations

-
RCI rating scores are improving.

· Consistency in management and staff have been very helpful
5.
The Treasurer’s Report was present by Thomas Kraus.  Items reviewed included:

A.
Review of the 2008 Budget
B.
Status of the replacement reserves
C.
Collections process
6.
Resort Operations – Neal Narveson of Narveson Management was introduced and discussed the operation of the resort.  He explained that the resort does receive Gold Crown ratings in all areas except unit maintenance.  The renovation plan has had to change because of finances and changing needs within the property.  This should change as the Association becomes more financially stable.  He also reported that a new roof is being completed on units 17 & 18 now.  Units 19 & 20 are scheduled for a new roof in the next few weeks.  There was also discussion regarding the costs to maintain the hot tubs and a question if he would consider a more rigorous rental program.

7.
Election of Directors – Three Board positions were up for election in 2007.  Nominees were incumbents Tom Krause, Bob Edstrom, and Dave Brainerd.  With three nominees for three Board positions, a motion was made and seconded to close nominations and cast a white ballot.  The motion carried.  No new Ad Hoc applications were received and the current members agreed to serve on the committee.
8.
Old Business:  None
9.
New Business:

A.
It was announced that the Board is considering moving the front desk to the sales building by April 2008.

B.
There was discussion regarding lighting/signage at the boat ramp and golf cart paths.
C.
It was reported that there is good communication between the Board and the developer of the new Gull Lake Residence Club units.

10.
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  The meeting adjourned.
